UNITED NATIONS EDUCATIONAL, SCIENTIFIC AND
CULTURAL ORGANIZATION,

19 AVENUE KLEBER,

PARIS XVI.

Professor David Shoenberg, 31st January 1951.
Mond Laboratory,

Cambridge,

Angleterre.

Dear Professor Shoenberg,

As you probably know, Unesco has been instructed to send
out experts to economically under-developed countries. We have
recently received a request from the Indian Government asking,
among others, for a specialist on low temperatures to be Assistant-
Director of this Division at the National Physical Laboratory of
India, New Delhi. The Indian Government is anxious that the
appointed specialist should take up his position at his earliest
convenience and should remain there, according to his possibilities,
but at least one year and possibly two years.

The Indian Minister of Education has informed Unesco that he
is most desirous that you should be considered as a candidate for
this position and I should be very grateful if you would let me know
whether you are willing to accept the proposal.

The annual salary contemplated amounts to approximately
# 8,400 tax free, to be paid in the currency where the specialist
normally resides and in that of the country where he is to work.
His travelling expenses, to and from India, as well as those of his
family, will be borne by Technical Assistance. In addition a daily
lodging allowance amounting to 15 rupees will be allocated by the
host country. I may add that funds will be provided for laboratory
equipment.

In order to follow the usual procedure, should you agree to be
a candidate for this position, I would ask you to kindly fill in the
enclosed "curriculum vitae" forms, and return them to me.

Yours sincerely,

(signed) T. GRIVET

Dr. Therese Grivet
Dept. of Natural Sciences
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A2/DS/NMR 8th February 1951.

Dear Krishnan,

I enclose copies of a letter I have received from Unesco
and my reply to it. As I imagine the suggestion came from you in the
first place I should be grateful if you could let me know more about
what you have in mind. As I have said in my reply to Unesco I cannot
help feeling that in the first place a short visit of discussion and
consultation would be much more useful than a long stay and I should
be quite glad to consider such a possibility. he question of a
longer stay would involve many complications, but if I were made a
definite offer to take effect, say in a years time, I would be guite
interested in the possibility of spending a Sabbatical year in this
way and bringing my family. One thing, however, I should make clear:
I am not an expert on the technique of ligquefaction and though I might
be able to help with the use of liquid helium and in suggesting
suitable problems, I could be of 1ittle help except in a8 rather general
way in the more technical guestions of actual installation of equipment

With kind regards,

Yours sincerely,

MW

Sir K.S. Krishnan, F.R.8.,

Director,

National Physical Laboratory of India,
New Delhi,

India.







